

Clár Sláinte Ghnéis, Urlár 4, 89 – 94 Sráid Chéipil, Baile Átha Cliath 1, T:01 7959130 Email: sexual.health@hse.ie

www.sexualwellbeing.ie

Sexual Health Programme, 4<sup>th</sup> Floor, 89 – 94 Capel Street, Dublin 1.

Deputy Tóibín, Dáil Éireann Leinster House Kildare Street Dublin 2

22/09/2025

PQ ref: 44593/25

To ask the Minister for Health the basis and criteria the decision was taken by the Health Service Executive and her Department to withdraw funding after the law on abortion changed from pregnancy counselling agencies that had a valuable track record in providing practical support to women experiencing an unplanned pregnancy but made it clear that facilitating abortion would be in violation of their ethos. -Peadar Tóibín

Dear Deputy Tóibín,

Thank you for your question to the Minister for Health, which was forwarded to my office to respond to you directly.

There is no such decision in our files. However, the HSE changed the model of service delivery in line with the introduction of Termination of Pregnancy services and some services were unable to operate in that framework due to their ethos.

Yours Sincerely,

Orla McGowan

Programme Lead Sexual Health Programme, HSE Health and Wellbeing